h CITY OF TUALATIN
Staff Report

N

C’/it17 cf Tualatin
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council
THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager
FROM: Mike McCarthy, Interim City Engineer
DATE: July 11, 2022
SUBJECT:

Consideration of Resolution No. 5632-22 awarding the Contract for the SW Makah Court to Saum Creek
Storm Repair Project to GT Excavating, LLC and authorizing the City Manager to execute a Contract.

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution authorizing the City Manager to execute a
contract with GT Excavating, LLC to construct the SW Makah Court to Saum Creek Storm Repair Project
in the amount of $229,803.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The purpose of this project is to replace a failing City stormwater pipe which runs from SW Makah Court to
Saum Creek and repair erosion caused by the pipe issues and creek flow. The project includes pipe repair,
rebuilding the pipe outfall to the creek, vegetated corridor enhancement, repairing damage to the slope
caused by erosion, and stabilizing the creek bank and slope around the pipe to protect against future
erosion.

The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on May 18, 2022 and May 23,
2022. One (1) bid was received before the bid period closed on June 21, 2022. GT Excavating, LLC
submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in the amount of $229,803. Staff believes this bid
reflects current market rates from a contractor capable of performing the work.

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:
Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project to
proceed.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:
Funds for this project are available in the Stormwater Operating Fund.

ATTACHMENTS:
Resolution 5632-22 Awarding a Construction Contract and Authorizing City Manager to execute a Contract



